



Apollo Avenue, Fairfields, Milton Keynes, MK11 4BA 01908 410330, enquiries@fairfieldsprimary.co.uk Head of School: Mrs Kelly Cursley www.fairfieldsprimary.co.uk



Dear Parents and Carers,

The Coronation of His Majesty The King and Her Majesty The Queen Consort will take place at Westminster Abbey on Saturday 6th May.

To mark this historic event, we will be hosting 2 events across the weekend to celebrate with children, families and our community.

Friday 5th May – Coronation Celebrations

Each year group has been learning songs that celebrate the King's Coronation and we are inviting family members to watch this performance in the afternoon on the school playground. The main gate will be opening at **1:45** for the singing to begin at 2:00. We will also be ending the celebrations with everyone singing the National Anthem. Children will then be collected from their usual pick-up point at the end of the day.

We would like to invite the children to come in wearing their best party outfits instead of their school uniform on this day and they will be enjoying a range of activities throughout the week including crown making, creating a whole school patchwork quilt and learning about the monarchy. As the performance is outside, please ensure that your child has suitable clothing or the weather e.g. coats if it is colder and hats/suncream if we have sunshine.

Monday 8th May - Afternoon Tea Party

On the Monday Bank Holiday, we would like to bring our community together by hosting an Afternoon Tea. This will be a ticketed event bookable via Parent mail from Monday 24th April 12pm until Friday 28th April at 12pm and we have a limited number of tickets available so book early to avoid disappointment! Tickets will be £10 per adult and £5 per child.







Apollo Avenue, Fairfields, Milton Keynes, MK11 4BA 01908 410330, enquiries@fairfieldsprimary.co.uk Head of School: Mrs Kelly Cursley www.fairfieldsprimary.co.uk

We will also be collaborating with the Fairfields Community Council to create a time capsule to be buried at the tree ceremony on Monday 8^{th} May.

All children will also be given a commemorate bookmark and King's Coronation badge as a keepsake for this significant event.

We are looking forward to a great weekend of celebrations and we thank you for your continued support.

Kind regards,

Melissa Rees

Curriculum Lead



